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Our Ref: MGLA260718-8827 
 

8 August 2018 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 26 July 2018. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

Please may I have the organisational structure for the  
planning department within your council - a breakdown of the  
individual divisions and teams within the mentioned department;  
including the names, titles and contact details including telephone  
numbers of all team members for each division as of the date of  
response to this request.  

 
Please find attached a copy of the relevant pages of the GLA’s organisational structure for 
Planning, correct today 8 August 2018. Senor staff names and details can be found at 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/spending-money-
wisely/gla-senior-salaries-and-job-descriptions.  
 
I note that you also requested names and direct telephone numbers for all staff but this 
information constitutes personal data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data 
Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information relating to an identified or identifiable 
living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this information would contravene the first 
data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be 
processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in relation to the data subject. 
 
All GLA staff and teams can be contacted by email using mayor@london.gov.uk and the GLA’s 
switchboard and enquiry lines are 020 7983 4000 and 4100 respectively.  
 
The GLA’s organisational structure is available in full on our website. However, please note that 
the published version is currently being updated and the updated version is due to be published 
in the near future. 
 
You requested:  

 
Furthermore, could I have the details of any recruitment agencies  
your organisation has used to hire for permanent and contract roles  
in the last 6 months. 

 

https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/spending-money-wisely/gla-senior-salaries-and-job-descriptions
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/spending-money-wisely/gla-senior-salaries-and-job-descriptions
mailto:mayor@london.gov.uk
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/spending-money-wisely/salaries-expenses-benefits-and-workforce-information


 
 

 

Please find below the information we hold within the scope of the second part of your request: 
 
Between 01/02/18 – 31/07/18, the GLA has engaged the following agencies for the supply of 
temporary workers 
 

- Hays plc 

- Huntress  

- Gatenby Sanderson 

- Allen Lane recruitment  

- Regan & Dean Recruitment  
 
Between 01/02/18 – 31/07/18, the GLA has engaged the following search agencies to assist 
GLA staff appointments  
 

- Gatenby Sanderson 

- BAME Recruitment Ltd 

- Penna 

- Berwick Partners 
 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference  MGLA260718-8827. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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